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“An improvement’s total economic life 
begins when that improvement is built. 
It ends when the improvement no longer 
contributes value for the use and is no 
longer the highest and best use of the 
underlying land. This period is usually 
shorter than the improvement’s physical 
life expectancy.” – p562





“In applying the concepts of economic 
life, effective age, and remaining 
economic life expectancy, appraisers 
consider all elements of depreciation in 
one calculation. Therefore, the 
effective age estimate includes not only 
physical wear and tear but also any loss 
in value for functional and external 
considerations.”  p561



“Remaining economic life is the 
estimated period over which existing 
improvements are expected to 
continue to contribute economically to 
property value.” p565

















How does depreciated cost show market reaction? 



When depreciation is extracted from the market,
depreciated cost is market reaction.


















